FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
We herein make a request under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and would be grateful if you could provide us with the following information:

 

1. The number of school employees (existing and retired staff to include teaching staff, school support staff and caretakers, etc) and ex-pupils that have pursued a claim against you for exposure to asbestos within a school in your county between 2016 and 2021;

 
2. The number of these claims that have been settled between 2016 and 2021; and

 
3. The amount of money that has been paid in settlement of these claims (with and without your authority accepting responsibility) between 2016 and 2021.

 
We confirm that we shall be responsible for your reasonable fee in complying with this request and we expect to hear from you within 20 working days from the day after this request is received. Some parts of this request may be easier to answer than others. Should this be the case, we request that you release information as soon as possible. If our request is denied in whole or in part, we ask that you justify all deletions by reference to specific exemptions of the Act. We also expect you to release all non-exempt material. We reserve the right to appeal your decision to withhold any information or to charge excessive fees.

No cases have occurred at Leicester City Council and therefore the Council holds no information relevant to your request and is advising you of this as required by Section 1(1) of the Act.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
